
Life Sciences Division Meeting
University Library

Wednesday, July 14, 2021
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 noon
Zoom



Minutes


	Present: 

Susan Braxton, Prairie Research Institute Librarian (minutes)
Mike Dickinson, Planning, Landscape Architecture, and Agriculture Librarian
Erin Kerby, Veterinary Medicine Librarian
Janis Shearer, Public Services & Engagement Librarian 
Kelli Trei, Biosciences Librarian; LSD Coordinator 

	Absent:

Peg Burnette, Medical and Biomedicine Librarian; PSED Liaison 
Erik Chapman, Staff Liaison
Lucy Moynihan, Staff Liaison
Ryan Rafferty, Regional Health Sciences Librarian, UIC LHS
Sarah Williams, Head, Funk Library




1. Chris Prom attended the first 30 minutes of the Life Sciences Division Meeting for an open-ended discussion regarding Digital Strategies, Faculty Development, and back to work planning.

Kelli shared our plans for fall opening and hours.  Open Aug 16 from 8:30-5, M-F, Aug 23 to 10pm, and after Labor Day will go to Midnight (same as UGL) and begin weekend hours of 1-9 Sat and 1-midnight on Sunday.  HR processing will take time and we’ll need the first two weeks of the semester to get all GAs and students ready for weekend shifts on their own.  We might open earlier than UGL in mornings, depending on student availability.  Chris said he was pleased with the rich set of services and opening hours we’ll be offering.  
KT: by August, everyone should be comfortable with Alma, etc.  We have multiple tickets with IT and facilities to move things and get computers/printers working.  We do not have a camera or mic in conference room to support zoom meeting attendance for people without private offices.  In the fall, with GAs, we may have to get creative on where they can attend meetings.  
CP: There have been challenges getting equipment ordered and delivered.  Library may be able to offer noise cancelling headsets.  
KT: Has campus talked about concerns with Delta variant or masking rules?
CP: Don’t know.  Will ask John if there were updates from today’s Council of Deans meeting.  Expects campus will not share contingency plans, and will just release them as necessary.  Also will check in with Tim to see if Brian Brauer has any updates from Shield.  WSA will be doing rolling spot checks of people in classrooms only.  
SB: Any info on plans re: testing?
CP: No indication they would eliminate it, expect it to continue through the fall.  It’s hard to start up again once it’s stopped, so expect it to stay available.  Will let us know if hears anything.  
KT: What is the Digital Strategies role? 
CP:  Includes IT support (Tracy Tolliver reports to him), and that involves staffing and planning (e.g., plans for IT after Jim Dohle’s departure).  Also responsible for digital preservation and repository services, works with Kyle in preservation and the repository group, to ensure that digital repository structure is supported and meeting local needs.  John Laskowski (user X, web) and Heidi Imker (RDS) also report to him.  
KT: What is your role in faculty development?
CP: I am a primary contact for questions/issues affecting faculty members (e.g., sabbaticals, basic faculty support, ensuring P&T documentation is in line with campus expectations).  I meet with all new faculty to make sure they are aware of support for research and service opportunities.  Focusing more time on developing mentoring opportunities and structures.  Communication 9 changes mean we’ll need to change our own statement on tenure, so will be working on that and ensuring it meets the needs of assistant professors. May be providing additional materials to PRCs to support mentoring.  Last year took part in Mentoring Matters program from campus, so bringing resources back from that.  
MD:  Are there plans to offer an additional rollback due to the pandemic?  
CP: Campus had offered automatic rollbacks for anyone last year, many have taken it.  For those who want another rollback related to covid 19, can submit a request using the normal rollback request form at https://provost.illinois.edu/policies/provosts-communications/communication-16-policy-on-interruptions-of-the-probationary-period-tenure-code-rollbacks/ 
MD: Teaching at the iSchool? How does it fit into tenure?
CP: Under Instruction, section 3.  Should be fairly far along in the tenure process because it can interfere with other tenure expectations.  ISIS scores are included, but campus recognizes there are problems with them (racial and gender bias, does not necessarily provide evidence of quality of teaching). 

2. Approval of minutes (taken by Kelli) - Minutes approved
3. ALMA updates, concerns (all) - Nothing to report
4. Update on back to work plans (Kelli)
Tickets filed, so far so good on 2-hour opening.  Kelli and Janis have discussed publicizing more than we have already, and conclusion is we don’t want to confuse people with what services we are offering.  Already some patrons bypassed signs and entered outside the Tuesday/Thursday hours.

5. Possible GA tours from other units (Mike)
Mike is planning to lead a tour of Funk ACES on Aug 16 for new Library GAs.  There will be an invitation to meet the new GAs to get an idea of what you do, helps with referrals.  

6. Life Sciences, Funk ACES, COVID, and a writing idea (Janis)
Collaborative research with another librarian at Notre Dame, recently submitted, was a good experience.  In the course of research in other areas, have seen interesting work by academic library groups—not necessarily subject focused.  Working with people here on campus, and within LSD would be good.  A group is more robust than working solo.  
KT: There has not been a consistent collaboration mechanism within the library.  But it could benefit untenured faculty, because co-authors can’t write a tenure support letters for you, and they don’t ask local colleagues to write them--so publishing with local co-authors would not reduce the pool of potential letter writers for tenure candidates.  
EK: Campus support seems unlikely, and pandemic made it even harder for new people to establish collaborations.
KT: We could be more communicative about research we’re doing.  Might be useful to have a divisional journal club, to get together to share recent stuff we’ve seen in the literature, and also invite the GAs so they can get a sense of the kind of research being done, and may even be able to participate in projects.  Good way to begin talking about research.
JS: This would be a good GA recruiting tool for Funk ACES.
EK: The discussion group itself could become the basis of an article to evaluate/share the experience.
ACTION ITEM: Kelli will set up once a month meeting for research discussion; maybe over lunch hour if that works for people.  
7. Committee assignments and reports – AC, CDC, others
Susan: RDS Librarian offer has been made and accepted, person will start in October, official announcement coming soon.   L-CAP will conduct its first election including Civil Service Professionals (those in positions reclassified as part of the audit being conducted by State University Civil Service System) in October.  L-CAP will also be administering its own elections going forward; they will no longer be the responsibility of NEVP. 

Janis: Outreach and Engagement Committee skillup session today:  utilizing the Library’s Chief Communications Officer to amplify your event, Heather Murphy.  Has issued the call for grants applications.

Erin: No updates

Mike: CDC, updates summed up in Tom Teper’s recent email.  Work on the fiscal year rollover continues, the Library is preparing for a flat collections budget.  RMT: prep for GA orientation.  (Intro with info on each new GA coming soon.  NEVP, just getting organized.  

Kelli: AC and EC will be discussing AUL for user services, thinking about doing a search. 
Chairing the Instruction Spaces Group, will cover Zoom teaching spaces and well as in person.  It’s a big group, big charge related to UGL closure by spring 2022.  Will start with just making sure there are enough computers in 509.  Group has no budget--is to come up with ideas and will be told if they can be implemented.
EC meeting:  Discussing job priorities and hiring options. Likely will be another committee to do space assessment—which hasn’t been consistently done across the library.  Will model after RMT with divisional representation.  Going forward, group can continue to gather info across the library and adapting services to meet user needs. 
Staffing Group:  Moving UGL staff to other locations when UGL closes.  CS staff at UGL should get their choice of other positions, and we may get a staff member from UGL.  It is possible UGL will have study space available in Spring 2022, if work has not begun, which could slow down the migration of students out of UGL.  

8. Round Table – Kelli reported for Peg:  4th class of students, now entering the medical school.  Inaugural class will graduate in May of 2022.  Peg has her new office in the MSB, where Alex also has space.  

Erin: USAIN listserv, chairing organizing committee for International Conference for Health Information Specialists.  In early planning stages, the meeting has been delayed by COVID.  

Janis: Later this month, Kim Larsen will be taking over as lead Outreach/Engagement GA.  Currently working on progress report for ACDC.  Conducted a collaborative research consultation with Yali Feng for researcher working on a project that intersects with social work and extension.  

Susan: Preview new IDEALS interface, to pre-test before they begin formal user testing.  
 
Kelli: Will start arranging for meeting to discuss plans for panel presentation for next year.  

9. Meeting adjourned at 11:30.

